
Debbie’s Thoughts:      
 Thanks for coming out and supporting us. We had 110 hooks again. Had a lot 

of new pullers, hope we made you feel welcome. Flattering that so many drove long 
distances to come pull with us.  
 Things went a lot smoother for us this time. Hope it did for all of you. Know a 

few of you had breakdowns at the pull. Don’t think anyone did on the way this time. 
We had a few minor malfunctions. Our distance monitor is fixed but in transit. Thanks 
to Halifax County Quarter Scale Tractor Club for bailing us out again. Theirs listed dis-

tances different than ours. Took me a while to figure them out.  
 Hope you all figured out the new running order. Didn’t hear any complaints. Got 

some positive comments. Think we are going to keep trying it. The new scales worked 
great too. Ricky did good.  
 Special thanks to everyone that worked with us. Few of our regular workers 

were absent. We missed them, but a lot of you did a good job filling in.  
 We got wet again, but at least it was at the end. Glad that lightning didn’t last 
long. Thanks to all that helped us, get all the equipment in the dry. 

 All the hard work by Paul Atkins of Woody’s Racing is appreciated, again. He 
had cars racing at VictoryLane Raceway. Still commuted back & forth to help us. 
Thanks to Brad Allen of Ace Speedway for taking care of us, too. We must have done 

okay, as the only event. He wants us to come again. Due to family vacations/functions 
we can’t in October. We are thinking about pulling November 17th. We tried pulling 
that late one year & we didn’t have a good turnout. Let us know if you are interested. 

Will let you know as soon as we can. Hope to see you soon. 


